Faculty Salary and Benefits Committee

Minutes of October 29, 2010

Present:  Aaron Baxter, Wally Boeve, Pat Bravender, Doug Busman, Marinus DeBruine, Gregg Dimkoff, Henry Duitman, Gretchen Galbraith, Joe Godwin (ex officio), Bob Hollister (Vice Chair),  Sue Mlynarczyk, Jag Nandigam, Donijo Robbins (Chair), Pat Thorpe, Xandra Xu
Not in Attendance:  Paul Stephenson
1. The Meeting was Called to Order at 12Noon.

2. The Minutes of October 15, 2010 were reviewed and approved as submitted. 

3. 
Dave Smith, Director of Benefits and Wellness, was welcomed to the meeting. 


Mr. Smith distributed material on the GVSU Health Plan Re-Design changing from a 90/10 cost-sharing model to an 80/20 cost-sharing model.  
He also presented an overview of the changes in a PowerPoint Presentation which included a detailed comparison chart between the three plans offered, a summary of the Frequently Asked Questions (FAQ), explanations of new terminology/acronyms, and a description of what is included in preventative/routine care.  

An update on the Dental and Vision Plans offered by the university was presented.   The dental plan has a nominal increase in premiums; no change was noted for the Vision plan. 


Details of the High Deductible Health Savings Account (HDHSA) with various scenarios presented, including the new limitations to eligible expenses for a flexible health spending account.  Mr. Smith further reported that United Bank is third-administrator selected for the HDHSA; however, employees are able to select another financial institution after the first of the year if they choose to do so, but noted that GVSU will only direct deposit its contribution to United Bank. 

Mr. Smith also noted that the Retirement / Pension plans are under currently under review by committee.  

Mr. Smith answered questions posed from the floor and encouraged faculty to visit the HRO website for additional information or to schedule a one-on-one meeting to address specific concerns or help in selecting the correct benefit plan.  

4. The Annual Salary Adjustment memo for 2011-12 that was distributed earlier was reviewed and discussed.  The Chair will amend the memo as recommended at this meeting and forward to the Executive Committee of the Senate.  

5. Joe Godwin reported that fees have been recalculated and presented to Deans for their review.  He further reported that an in-depth study of how universities address fees is underway.

6. 
The Chair distributed data on how faculty salaries would be affected if there was a reduction in retirement contributions with those monies redirected to salary increases. Discussion. 

7. The meeting adjourned at 1:30pm
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